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Information paper submitted by the Secretariat 
 

NPFC Auditor’s Report for 2023/2024 Financial Year 
 
NPFC undertakes an annual audit of its finances as directed under Financial Regulations 36 to 38. 
The NPFC financial year is April 1 to March 31. 
 
Attached is the Auditors Report for 2023/2024. This was previously circulated to you in NPFC 
Circular #012/2025. 
 

The external auditor concluded that the audit evidence they reviewed was sufficient and 

appropriate to provide the basis for the audit opinion. No instances came to the auditor’s attention 

to indicate noncompliance with the Commission’s financial regulations. 

 

The audit was significantly delayed from its intended release and reflects a more complex 

financial reality with significant expenditures occurring in voluntary contributions. The financial 

system has now been updated to use commercial accounting software. One benefit will be to 

allow for more timely audits.  

 

NPFC-2025-FAC07-WP01 has also been updated as WP01 Rev.1 as the overall commission 

surplus was reduced due to updates made for expenditures. The overall Commission surplus that 

had been reported as a preliminary number in FAC07-WP01 was slightly reduced from 

¥11,217,193 to ¥10,591,803. This surplus has been transferred to the Working Capital Fund. 

 


























